
CEMETERY COMMISSION 

TOWN OF HOLLAND 

Minutes of Meeting held Tuesday, June 27, 2023 

 

 

 

Present:  Brian Johnson,  

               Arthur Evans, Chairman 

               Diane Rhodes Gregoire, Clerk 

                

Absent:  Kyle Merolla 

                

Meeting Called to Order: 6:05 p.m. 

 

Meeting Minutes: 

Meeting minutes from May 28, 2023 were presented.  Motion made by Brian Johnson to accept 

and sign, 2nd by Arthur Evans.  Voted 2-0. 

 

Discussion/Review: 

 

The Commission noted an additional cemetery in Holland, it was unclear at the time of the 

meeting whether or not this small cemetery was on private property or property owned by the 

Town of Holland, Arthur Evans will research and present findings to Commission. 

 

The Commission discussed how many plots were available for sale in the cemetery.  Brian 

Johnson will research and report back to the Commission. 

 

The Commission discussed the restoration project and will begin with the graves that are broken 

and lying on the ground.  Diane Rhodes Gregoire will research the number of graves and report 

back to the Commission. 

 

The Commission noted that any future restoration work will go out to bid.  Brian Johnson will 

reach out to other towns to find out which companies they use for restoration and report back to 

the Commission. 

 

The Commission discussed the Veteran’s buried in the cemetery.  Arthur Evans will research and 

report back to the Commission. 

 

The Commission requested that plot sales and burials be included in the minutes on a monthly 

basis.  The cemetery clerk will include the information in the minutes. 
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The next scheduled meeting is on Tuesday, July 25, 2023 @ 6:00 p.m. 

                                                        

Having no further business, a motion was made by Arthur Evans to adjourn, 2nd by Brian 

Johnson. Voted 2-0. 

  

Meeting Adjourned: 6:35 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted By:  Diane Rhodes Gregoire, Clerk  
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